Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes

WEDNESDAY 17TH AUGUST 2005
6:30 pm WAVERLEY LIBRARY THEATRETTE


Precinct Executive present: Paula Gallagher, Chair
Eric Gyors, Minutes
Peter Lynch, Co-Convener
Les Wicks, Co-Convener
Tony Moses 
Gabrielle Haumesser

Councilors present: Councilor Mora Main, Deputy Mayor

Council staff present: Nicole Stevens, Council Community Liaison Officer
John Gilbert, Youth & Community Services

Visitors present: Fiona O’ Brien, Police Community Liaison Officer
Don White, Harbourview Residents Association

Apologies: Malcolm Turnbull M.P., Member for Wentworth
Councilor Peter Moscatt, Mayor
Councilor Kerryn Sloan
Mark Kerrins
Tony Reed, Director of Public Works
Matilda Orinuella
Marcia West
Linda Heaphy

Minutes of previous meeting were tabled and taken as read.

Welcome to our ward councilors & visitors

Correspondence – copies of all items received were tabled and those present were 
invited to peruse these, if they wished to do so
A short report, which is attached to the end of the minutes, was
provided by Peter Moscatt (Mayor) regarding issues discussed. 

Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
 The ‘Post Office Steering Committee’ established at the last meeting, had not as yet had the opportunity to meet.. However Waverley Council has continued to follow up on the matter – see attached report by the Mayor, item 1, 

By leave of the meeting the order of the listed agenda was slightly altered, due to the inability of Tony Reed to attend, which meant that item 1 was dropped.

2. Youth & Community Safety Protocol – presented by John Gilbert
 John Gilbert spoke briefly about the amount of work that had gone into developing a uniform protocol with respect to the behaviour and treatment of youth within the Bondi Junction CBD with particular emphasis on areas such as shopping malls.
He outlined the large number of groups that were involved in the meetings that 
preceded the formulation of the policy. John also spoke about the launch of the 
policy that took place in the mall and which was highly successful. Amongst
those attending were Malcolm Turnbull MP (Wentworth), Paul Pearce MP 
(Coogee), Peter Debnam MP (Vaucluse), John Watkins MP (Minister), Peter 
Moscatt (Mayor of Waverley), Councilors from Waverley Council and Woollahra
Council, senior representatives from the STA, State Rail, the Bondi Junction 
Precinct Executive, The Bondi Junction Committee, the Bondi Junction Town Centre 
Manager and various Council Directors and officers. There was a large representation 
of different sections of the youth community and the launch, in general, was a great 
success. Tom Wharton asked if any young people attended the planning 
meetings. John responded by mentioning that 5 representatives of the youth were 
present at various times and that there had been consultation with youth in general.
John also had material available to hand out, by way of badges and pamphlets
outlining the protocol, which were distributed amongst those present at the meeting.
The Chair commended the excellent work done by John and those on the 
committee. It was suggested that this protocol might be used as an example in other 
municipalities. 

 Gabrielle Haumesser asked about skateboarders, noting that there was an area for experienced people but questioned were beginners could go. John responded by stating that sites were being looked at and indicated that original costing estimates were in the range of $300K. Eric Gyors then asked if it was viable to look at doing something together with the skateboard organisation run at Fox studios, however John was unsure if that would work, as the Fox studio outfit was a private concern run as a business for profit.

3. Police Report – presented by Constable Fiona O’Brien
 Fiona O’ Brien gave a general update regarding the problems associated with intoxicated persons leaving hotels. The following method had been used to minimize this problem:
- Questions had been asked to establish the levels of intoxication and the places of service where the intoxication had occurred
- As far as possible, where this was the case, crimes committed had been related back to excessive use of alcohol
- The locations involved had been highlighted
- ‘Beat Police’ walk-throughs had been increased in these locations
- Licensing Police had met with the licencees of the establishments involved
- The problem of controlling the serving of intoxicated persons had been put back on to the licencees, with appropriate pressure being applied on them to more effectively control any potential problems
Peter Lynch asked if any of the problems involved members of the ‘Liquor Accord’

 A number of other incidents were noted:
- Credit/Debit card fraud had been committed in Westfield. Arrests in relation to this had been made. However, Fiona warned about careful with respect to guarding credit card details, in particular when using auto-tellers. There was a tendency for criminals to use fake ‘stick-on’ slots on ATM’s which recorded the code on the magnetic strip of the card. At the same time a person or a concealed mini-camera would record the users PIN.
- In Lawson Street, Bondi Junction, a resident who witnessed a break-in in progress called the police. Currently there are arrest warrants out, however witness statements are needed in order to secure a conviction when the perpetrators eventually are caught.
- 
 In late October there will be a Crime Prevention Expo, held in Westfield

4. Call for Additional Executive Volunteers
 The Chair called for additional volunteers to be co-opted to the current Precinct Executive, to help with the workload. Initially the response was poor, however after the meeting Ilana Cohen very graciously offered to assist. Subsequently the Bondi Junction Precinct Executive Committee formally welcomed Ilana and looks forward to her input.

4A. Report from Peter Moscatt (Mayor) tabled (see attached report at end of the minutes)
 Gordon Miller asked if the original bus stop outside ‘Harley Place’ (northern end of Oxford St.) would be restored. The Executive Committee did not have any relevant information available regarding this, but would look into the matter.
A motion relating to this item was put and is listed at the end of the minutes in the ‘Motion Summary Section’.

 Enid Hogan asked when the bus stops along Oxford St., outside of Westfield, would be restored. Peter Lynch indicated that information from the Mayor indicated that the work on this project would be finished in approximately one month.

5. Development Application (DA) updates
 Paula Gallagher warned that not all D.A.’s are being signposted. Paula stated that only D.A.’s relating to commercial developments or those affecting Heritage items were being publicised.

 New Meriton Signage on Tiffany Plaza
This D.A. related to approximately ten (10) different ad/promotional signs. The Precinct was, in principle, opposed to this D.A. because of the quantity of signs and also felt uncomfortable as there seemed to be insufficient information available for it to make any informed decision. Don White (Harbourview Residents Association) stated that the concept was basically undesirable, but that, he too, felt that there was not enough information available. Some communication had been made with Meriton regarding this matter, but no conclusive information had been, as yet, supplied. Don also mentioned that the previous D.A. by Meriton for signage had been opposed by local residents and eventually it had been disallowed by Council.

 31-33 Botany Street, Bondi Junction (DA 211/2005)
Tom Jones, architect for the applicant, was present with drawings, to answer questions from the residents. There were numerous applications, however at present only the first one had been submitted. This application was currently being assessed by Council. In the meantime the applicant and architect were ‘fine-tuning’ the application(s) to meet objections that residents might have. Mr. Jones stated that they were looking for community response and welcomed any questions.
Don Rugless expressed concern regarding the impact that the development would have on his adjoining property and asked specifically about any excavations. He was also concerned about the overall height of the development and expressed the need to retain the existing trees. It was also ascertained that there would be 11 car parking spaces of which 2 spaces were to be stack parking.
Some spirited discussion took place, but as time was of the essence, it was agreed that the various parties would discuss the matter after the meeting and that it was also preferable to see what response Council would have to the current application.
A motion relating to this item was put and is listed at the end of the minutes in the ‘Motion Summary Section’.

 72 Mill Hill Road, Bondi Junction (Uniting Church)
It was noted that the final plans for this development were still not available. It was mentioned that the original plans had been slightly modified, but generally residents still expressed concerns. Previously the matter had been to the Land and Environment Court, which had ruled against the application.
Peter Lynch described in lay terms what he felt the development would look like. His description included there being 2 apartments, the front remaining unchanged, but the back being converted into 2 Terraces. The development would span 3 levels, but have the same height as the surrounding buildings. In the middle there would be access to underground stack parking, via Ebley Street. Parking would consist of 8 spaces in total – 4 up and 4 down. This would result in the loss of some on-street parking (approximately a little over one space).
Ilana Cohen asked if the front of the development would face Mill Hill Rd. The answer was in the affirmative.
Mora Main (Deputy Mayor) felt that objections could be made on the basis of incompatible design for the location. She also stated that any excavation next to existing residential properties would be akin to a ‘nightmare’.
Sam Portalla asked if the swimming pool would be inside the current church. The response was that the pool would not require any excavation as it would be located on the first floor.
Don White supported the statement that excavation in a residential area would be problematic in that it would be spread over a long timeframe, would produce diesel fumes and dust and generally cause major disruption to the surrounding residents.
A motion relating to this item was put and is listed at the end of the minutes in the ‘Motion Summary Section’.


6. Night Time Noise
Les Wicks spoke out against the current noise levels in Bondi Junction, in particular
noise emanating from the roof of the Westfield complex (air conditioning, squealing car 
tyres etc.). Les also mentioned the problem of noise in relation to the ‘Green Machine’.
The current noise s and interruptions commence between 3am and 4am, disturbing 
many people’s sleep. He stated that the Chamber of Commerce will have a meeting 
regarding this, in relation to early deliveries. He also stated that Westfield will meet with 
Waverley Council and the Precinct Co-Convenors regarding the noise (one of the air 
conditioning pumps has been broken down for approximately 3.5 months)
Les also noted that the Westfield façade lighting was extremely disturbing to local 
residents. He stated that DIPNR (Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Natural 
Resources) seemed to blindly accept any arrangements that Westfield put forward.
Two motions relating to this item were put and are listed at the end of the minutes in the ‘Motion Summary Section’.


As the allotted time for the meeting had been reached 2 extensions were suggested by the Chair and accepted by the meeting (one of 10 minutes and one of 5 minutes)

General Business
 Gabrielle Haumesser complained that the ‘Give Way’ signs at the entrance to the 
Westfield car park were being ignored by drivers and that there was no enforcement of 
these by Council rangers.
 Peter Lynch noted that Waverley Council had increased the costs for lodging D.A.’s
 April O’ Keefe mentioned that some garbage bins were being left permanently on the sidewalk and that no policing of this was being done by Council.


Meeting closed at 8:45pm

Next Public Meeting of Bondi Junction Precinct, 16 November 2005
BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT
MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING
WEDNESDAY 17TH AUGUST 2005
6:30 pm WAVERLEY LIBRARY THEATRETTE


Report for Bondi Junction Precinct, August 2005 Meeting

Bondi Junction Post Office

Council has been continuing to forward petitions to Australia Post.

A freedom of information request has been submitted to Australia Post for documents relating to the conditions of the lease arrangement between Westfield and Australia Post. I am hoping to find out whether there is any contractual arrangement between Westfield and Australia Post which would prevent Australia Post opening another
post office in the Junction. After corresponding with my office for several months they have finally decided to refuse our request. We have requested an internal review of
their decision and are waiting for a response.

Oxford St Bus Stops

Westfield’s contractor started work today. They will be making the changes agreed
by Council, STA, bus drivers and Westfield and are expected to be finished in four weeks.

Oxford St West

The transformation of Oxford Street West is well underway, with new footpaths and better pavers already making shopping and walking easier along part of the street.
This is a six month Council project which is currently running ahead of schedule.
Stage 3 works on the southern side of Oxford Street West between Newland and Denison have now commenced.



Peter Moscatt, Mayor
BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT
MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING
WEDNESDAY 17TH AUGUST 2005
6:30 pm WAVERLEY LIBRARY THEATRETTE

MOTIONS:

1: Re: The re-instatement of bus stops on Oxford Street
That the Council be asked to seek the re-instatement of the bus stop on Oxford Street 
(on the way in from Bondi Beach) further back than the Bronte Rd/Oxford St corner, i.e. 
outside Waverley Mall, or even back as far as ‘Harley Place’, with the aim of properly 
serving the hundreds of residents in the Hollywood Avenue, Llandaff Street, Botany 
Street and Ebley Street area, who rush to use buses to town.

Moved: Gordon Miller
Seconded: Eric Gyors

Motion carried unanimously

2: Re: 31-33 Botany Street
That the Bondi Junction Precinct express its opposition to the excavation for car parking
at the proposed development at 31-33 Botany Street be disallowed, on the basis that it 
would cause noise, chaos, dust & diesel fumes, non-stop, for at least 6-8 weeks (and 
perhaps even up to 6 months), which will be of an industrial/commercial proportion & 
jeopardize the lifestyle & well-being of adjoining residential neighbours, who have lived 
in the immediate area for over 20 years.

Moved: Tom Wharton
Seconded: Don Rugless

In favour 9
Against 3
Abstentions 12

Motion carried

3: Re: 72 Mill Hill Road
That the Precinct continues to see problems with present plans/D.A., on the basis of 
clashing with the Heritage surroundings, clashing with the streetscape, the excessive 
extensions and the proposed excavations which will severely & negatively impact on
the neighbouring houses and cause increased traffic.

Moved: Jill Lumsdaine
Seconded: Sean Portale

In favour all those voting
Abstentions 1

Motion carried

Note: The precinct lodged an objection on behalf of the residents, with Council
as a matter of urgency as the time for any objections was due to close 
within 48 hours of this meeting.



4: Re: Street signage at the intersection of Llandaff Street & Hollywood Avenue
As a resident of Llandaff Street I would like to ask the authorities to enforce the street 
signs at the intersection of Llandaff Street & Hollywood Avenue. Drivers coming down 
from Botany Street towards Hollywood Avenue are supposed to turn left in Hollywood 
Avenue, but many drive straight through to continue on into the Westfield car park. 
There used to be a dividing strip in Hollywood Avenue, which has since been removed. 
I would ask that this be reinstated.

Moved: Gabrielle Haumesser

This item was not voted due to time and due to the nature of its wording, on but
had overwhelmingly strong support from the floor.

5: Re: Increased costs of D.A.’s
That the Precinct requests Waverley Council/BJP reconsider the exorbitant increases 
to charges for D.A.’s, especially those relating to minor changes to existing buildings.

Moved: Peter Lynch
Seconded: Eric Gyors

Motion carried unanimously

6: Re: Garbage bins left on sidewalks
That the Bondi Junction Precinct committee strongly objects to residents permanently 
placing garbage bins on the footpath and requests the Council to notify residents by 
whatever means are appropriate that garbage bins must be stored within the 
boundaries of residents’ properties.

Moved: April O’ Keefe

This item was not voted due to time, but had overwhelmingly strong support 
from the floor.



7: Re: Night Time Noise
“Precinct commends all parties on the initial steps made towards making overnight 
(midnight-7am) Bondi Junction quieter. However, much more needs to be done, more 
quickly”
"That in order to assist elimination of overnight (midnight - 7am) deliveries, BJ Precinct 
requests that the northern spaces in Spring St between Bronte & Newland be changed to 
Loading Zones subject to existing hours of operation". 

Moved: Les Wicks
Seconded: Eric Gyors

Motion carried unanimously





8: Re: Waste Collection – Draft DCP 38
That Precinct commends Council for this plan, which is both flexible and progressive. 
The one exception being waste collection, which should be subject to the same time 
limitations as deliveries in order to reduce overnight (midnight-7am) noise. In the 
process of limiting waste collection, the proposed 9am deadline to retrieve bins may be 
too restrictive.”

Moved: Les Wicks
Seconded: Eric Gyors

Motion carried unanimously

9: Re: Use of Public Space by Private Individuals or Organisations
“Precinct requests Council ceases allowing Westfield to commandeer east Oxford St for
its promotions severely disadvantaging commuters and residents as buses are sent down 
residential streets. BJ has conveniently placed malls adjoining Westfield for public events”.

Moved: Les Wicks
Seconded: Paula Gallagher

Motion carried unanimously

